
Welcome to 

Year 5 and 6 



Meet the Staff

Mr Griffin- Headteacher 
Miss Giles – Business Manager 
Mrs Kelly      - Office 

Teachers 
Mrs Clarke – FSU 
Mrs Wells- FSU/Y1/2
Miss Airey Y1/2 and SENco
Miss Holmes Y3/4
Miss Philips Y5/6 

TA in our class: 
Mrs Pike
Mrs Murphy
Mrs Hatwell
Mrs Caple



Charlton-on-Otmoor 

‘Aspire and Grow Together’



Communication

Our main form of communication is email or text messages via school 

gateway. Please ensure we have the correct email address and mobile 

number for you. Please notify the office immediately if you are unable to 

receive emails or texts from School Gateway.

If you need to speak to your child’s teacher, please contact the office 

who will be able to liaise with the teacher: parents@charltonono.co.uk

For messages such as drop off/pick up/ feeling unwell etc. please speak 

to your child’s teacher at drop off or Mr Griffin who will pass the 

message on. 



The School Day

8.45a.m. – 3.15p.m. 

❖ Families are asked to arrive each morning and wait on the 

playground. 

❖ Registers close at 9.00am prompt, therefore, the classroom doors 

will be open from 8.45am when children are expected to come 

into the classroom independently and sort their own bags, lunch 

boxes etc. 

❖Children will complete reading activities (KS1/2) or settling 

activities (FSU) during this time, so please ensure children arrive on 

time. 



Equipment- Y5/6

❖ Please ensure your child has a small pencil-case with the following:

· Two blue handwriting pens (no biro) 

· HB pencils

· Colouring pencils

· Ruler

· A glue-stick

· A rubber

· A sharpener

·

❖ Reading Records should be in school every day. 

❖ Reading books should be in school every day. 

❖ Please ensure children have a water bottle with them and hats/coats 

etc as appropriate 

❖ Children need a pair of indoor shoes/plimsoles. 



PE

❖ Our PE day this half term is Monday

❖ Children should arrive in school wearing their PE kit: a white t-shirt, 

shorts or joggers, trainers for outdoor PE. 

❖ This term we will be doing football and fitness

❖ PE will be lead by Mr Griffin and Stuart Wells



Supporting Your Child

Homework:

Homework will be set on a Wednesday. It will be due the following 

Monday. 

Tasks may include things such as:  

- Spelling Shed practice

- Times table practice

- Grammar homework

- Maths homework



Curriculum
Autumn Spring Summer 

Marvellous Maps
Programming Pioneers
Materials
Sikhism

Leisure and Entertainment
Felt Phone Cases
Space
Christianity
Data Spreadsheets 

Mayans
Mayan Masks
Forces
Islam

Mexico
Freida Kahlo
Classification
Christianity
Web page creation

Our Changing World
Bird Houses
Evolution
Are you inspired?

World War II
Take One Picture
Revision of Science topics
Range of religions 
Programming- variables in 
games



Year 6 will take national curriculum tests in English reading, 

English grammar, punctuation and spelling and mathematics 

in May 2023. 

The tests help measure the progress pupils have made and 

identify if they need additional support in a certain area. The 

tests are also used to assess schools’ performance and to 

produce national performance data. 

Papers:

Grammar, Punctuation & Spelling – Paper 1 - Questions

Grammar, Punctuation & Spelling – Paper 2  - Spelling 

Reading 

Maths Arithmetic Paper 1

Maths Reasoning Paper 2

Maths Reasoning Paper 3

SATs


